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2
	Call to Order

	
	Present
	Tim Arnison (Chair), Ian Davis, Marjorie Webb, Peter Culley,  Kylie Moorhead,  

Minute Secretary: Lyndle Hawkes

	
	Apologies
	Bill Muldoon, Graham Parker

	3
	Minutes from  Previous Minutes

	
	Discussion:
	The minutes of the board meeting held on 16th November 2011 were distributed and read.

	
	Resolution:


	That the minutes from the previous committee meeting as tabled be accepted as true and proper.

Moved:  Kylie Moorhead, Seconded: Peter Culley , Carried

	
	3.1 Business Arising from Previous Minutes

	
	Discussion:
	Update Outstanding Action List  - see attached

	
	
	
	
	

	4
	Safety Management

	
	Discussion:
	Safety Performance Report 2011 was submitted to ITSR and approved.

There were no safety issues or incidences reported in December.
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	Correspondence

	
	Discussion:
	Received:

Sent:

1.

John Holland – transfer from ARTC 15/1/12 – New contact details etc

2.

Austrail – Association Insurance Renewal (previously Directors Liability) – need to fill out & sign

3.

Grant Funding Workshop on 16/3/12 at Batemans Bay

4.

New member Mike O’Brien

5.

Ian Eddison – Clark Tanks



	
	Resolution:
	Motion: That the meeting receive the correspondence

Moved:  Kylie Moorhead, Seconded: Peter Culley       Carried.

	
	
	
	
	

	
	5.2 New Memberships

	
	Discussion:
	Mike O’Brien, Oberon

	
	Resolution:
	Motion: That the new member applications be accepted.

Moved:  Kylie Moorhead, Seconded:  Peter Culley     Carried.

	6
	Committee Reports

	6.1
	President’s Report

	
	Discussion:
	· Contacted by Aruna Wickramasinghe, Director of Engineering Oberon Council about the level crossings.
· Spoke to Shane Moorhead about starting the foundations for the erection of shed. OTHR to redo profiles.

· Contacted  Australian Train Movers about the return to Oberon of  the American Suburban carriage prior to the Highlands Steam & Vintage Fair weekend in February.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Present email from Aruna Wickramasinghe at the next OTHR meeting
	Tim
	1/02/12

	
	
	
	
	

	6.2
	Systems Manager’s Report

	
	Discussion:
	· ATHRA Alert #56 re Zig Zag collision illustrating what happens when railway workers ignore safety rules.
· All documents relating to the moving of #73 Class engines are now in the hands of ITSR.

· Accommodation at the Mens Shed for out-of-town fettlers will be ready when a toilet is connected. An insurance stipulation is that the users be members of Oberon Mens Shed - $10 per annum.

· Laurie Evans has offered his dray for display in the Station precinct for the Fair weekend. 

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Keep onto ITSR re moving locos
	Ian
	ASAP

	
	
	
	
	

	6.3
	Treasurer’s Report

	
	Discussion:
	The following accounts were presented to be passed for payment:

RHA Membership
$      65.00
Reimburse Col Bembrick (postage,copying,laminating)
$      60.45
Reimburse Col Bembrick (costs)
$    169.51
Ajax Fire Protection
$    507.00
Phillips Mini Mart (fuel)
$    570.70
Insurics
$ 3,710.00
Telstra
$      29.95
Robinsons (transport)
$ 1,650.00
Mawhoods Mitre 10 (bolts)
$    122.65
Oberon Industrial & Farming Supplies (fencing)
$    204.00
Armsign (sign)
$    955.90
Country Energy
$    251.80
Oberon Engineering
$      86.25
Mawhoods IGA (groceries)
$    407.96
Total Expenses for December 2011
$8,791.17
Gift Account balance at 31st December 2011
$ 1,535.15
Interest Bearing Deposit balance at 31st December 2011
$ 6,612.24
Total Funds held at 31st December 2011
$65,371.11
Reinvest IBD at 5.4% for 3 months with CBA and investigate an internet account for short term investment of grant money.
The following accounts be passed for payment:
Mitre 10 (nuts, bolts, turps, jumper lead)$279.16 

Oberon Industrial & Farming Supplies (chainsaw parts)$106.00 

 Mawhoods IGA (groceries)$66.39 

 Arrows Newsagency (“S” truck supplies)$40.83



	
	Resolution:
	That the above accounts be paid and the Treasurer’s report be accepted as true and accurate.
Moved : Marjorie Webb               Seconded : Tim Arnison

	
	
	
	
	

	6.4
	Track Manager’s Report

	
	Discussion:
	During the December working bee members participated in two projects. 
The first being the removal of damaged large gear from the station crane for a “patch up make look good” repair. Also the remaining unpainted section was cleaned and prepared for painting.

The second undertaking was the construction of the long awaited southern buffer stop. It has now been painted and a light attached.
Goals for 2012

· Move the #73 Class locos

· Use the section car on the line

· Erection of shed

· See how much of the line OTHR can get certified

· Acquire the rolling stock in Bathurst

· Chase down 53kg rail so sleepers from Lithgow can be used to fill the gap between Gate 6 and Frame D.

Members on the ground need to see things happening in 2012. For me as Track Manager for the coming year I need an assistant who is reliable and able to help share and plan the work load.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Follow up heavy rail sighted at Wallerawang
	Marjorie
	

	
	
	Write to ARTC enquiring about equipment surplus to requirements
	Kylie
	

	
	
	Contact Shane about RailCorp rail in Bathurst
	Tim
	

	
	
	
	
	

	6.6
	Publicity Officer's Report

	
	Discussion:
	In the absence of the Publicity Officer the Secretary reported that pens and caps with OTHR logo had been ordered. These items will be available for sale at the Highlands Steam & Vintage Fair weekend.
The sign purchased with Veolia Mulwaree Trust donation is ready for erection.
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	General Business

	7.1
	Item 1  Planning for HS & VF

	
	Discussion:
	· Place American Suburban carriages in front of Station

· Get approval to move #73 Class locos near Station
· Raffle ticket selling – including for limited edition print donated by Arrows Newsagency, framed by Bill Long. Suggest start selling tickets for this prize at the Fair and continue until Easter.

· Entrance tent/large umbrella at gate

· Toilets – cleaned, emptied 
· Place section cars on line for display

· Sell merchandise (caps & pens)

· Static displays in Station rooms

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Consult Catering Manager about refreshments
	Kylie
	ASAP

	
	
	Letters of thanks for donation of raffle prize to Bill Long and Arrows Newsagency
	Kylie
	ASAP

	
	
	Contact SES? about borrowing a tent
	Peter
	ASAP

	
	
	Contact appropriate person about portable toilet maintenance at Station
	Kylie
	Prior to 11/02/12

	
	
	Formulate a plan of events to present at OTHR general meeting
	Kylie
	01/02/12

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	7.2
	Item 2  AGM Planning – Accounts for auditing

	
	Discussion:
	· Accounts to be finalised by 31st January 2012. 

· Thought to be given to vacant Committee positions at March AGM.
· Discard the filling out of membership renewal forms when memberships are due in March. 

· An end of year report on general goings-on covering past and future directions from each manager, for the membership.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Advise Col Bembrick that renewal membership forms will not be required when renewing from March 2012
	Kylie
	ASAP

	
	
	End of year report to Kylie
	All Managers
	29/02/12

	
	
	
	
	

	7.3
	Item 3  Metal badges

	
	Discussion:
	Only one metal badge remains unsold. Discussion took place about whether to order more.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Order 50 more badges
	Tim
	

	
	
	
	
	

	7.4
	Item 4   Reschedule Christmas party

	
	Discussion:
	Discussion took place about OTHR Christmas party which was to have been held at Turon Technology Museum but which was cancelled due to rain. It was agreed that a gathering of members at TTM be rescheduled for Saturday 10th March 2012.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Contact TTM re 10/03/12 visit/lunch
	Kylie
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	Other Business

	8.1
	Item 8.1  #73 Class maintenance

	
	Discussion:
	Discussion took place about the maintenance of 7321, specifically brakes and batteries and contacting an accredited driver to move the locos when ITSR approve documents.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Contact Clive Payne about testing the brake compensator valve on 7321
	Peter
	

	
	
	Contact an accredited driver to move locos
	Tim
	

	
	
	Contact tradesman about batteries on 7321 which are not charging properly and purchase 4 new batteries for $700.
	Tim
	

	
	
	
	
	

	8.2
	Item 8.2  Coolah equipment

	
	Discussion:
	Graham Priddle has sent information requested by OTHR about Coolah rail equipment. This equipment will be required when the shed is constructed.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Send Kylie the info supplied by Graham Priddle on Coolah
	Tim
	

	
	
	
	
	

	8.3
	Item 8.3  Section car use

	
	Discussion:
	Discussion took place about using section cars to spray the line. P. Culley said that Mick Merritt’s section car would be ideal for this task. TVO training is required to operate a section on the line.

	
	Actions:
	Item
	Person
	Deadline

	
	
	Contact Graham Williams about documents/training material re section car use
	Ian
	

	
	
	Ask Zig Zag the cost of their training
	Ian
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	Meeting Closed
	Next meeting: Wednesday 15th February, 2012
	
	


OUTSTANDING ACTION ITEMS:

	Tim Arnison
	· Do a stocktake on the sleepers at the tip site

· Contact John Giblin about a convenient time to dismantle the sheds.

· Thank You letter to Wayne Dempsey for the brass carriage sign 

· Plant native tree at Station in honour of M Conners' late father and another for Ross Allen (Spring)

· Contact Shane Moorhead about retrieving the wagons from Bathurst

· Contact Keith Howard (ORH) re reimbursement “S” truck project

· Send Graham Priddle’s qualifications to Systems Manager

· Email from Aruna Wickramasinghe – bring to Feb 2012 meeting

· Contact Shane re heavy rail held at RailCorp Bathurst

· End of year President’s report for Newsletter before 29/02/12

· Order 50 more metal badges

· Contact accredited driver to move #73 Class locos when ready

· Contact a tradesman about battery problem on 7321

· Remit Coolah info supplied by Graham Priddle to Kylie



	Graham Parker
	· Prepare 2011/12 Budget Plan

· Send letter of claim to Oberon Council for funds held for restoration of Oberon Station

· Contact Director of Engineering Oberon Council to arrange meeting

· End of year manager’s report for Newsletter before 29/02/12



	Bill Muldoon
	

	Peter Culley
	· Coolah:

· Define specifically what we want so we can write letter back to country rail (Graham Priddle?)

· Organise recovery plan

·  Update key register and attend to padlock/key at tip gate

· SES tent for HS & VF weekend

· End of year Track Manager’s report for Newsletter before 29/02/12

· Contact Clive Payne about testing brake compensator valve on 7321



	Ian Davis
	· Consult with Laurie Evans about photographing and tagging donations, and maintaining register

· Prepare for one day workshop developing SMS documents for (at least) one day each working bee

· Contact Bill Pascoe re training modules, costs etc

· Follow up ITSR re moving #73 Class locos for Fair weekend 2012

· End of year Systems Manager’s report for Newsletter before 29/02/12

· Ask Graham Williams about documents/training re section car use

· Enquire about cost of training at Zig Zag



	Marjorie Webb
	· Follow up heavy rail sighted at Wallerawang

	Kylie Moorhead
	· Set up Admin Bandit Accounting Software

· Research calendar for 2012

· Write letter re DA fees being waived

· Letter of thanks to Brian Saul for shed site levelling

· Letter to Paul Toole advising future costs and overheads

· Arrange picture framing for a future raffle prize

· Raise invoice for SETS visit – provision of food on 30/10/11

· Contact Tankworld re tank for shed

· Letter to ARTC re equipment surplus to their requirements

· Consult Catering Manager re refreshments for HS & VF weekend

· Letters of thanks to Arrows Newsagency and Bill Long re limited edition framed print donation for raffle

· Toilet maintenance prior to HS & VF weekend

· Formulate an event plan for HS & VF weekend to present at February general meeting

· Advise Publicity Officer for inclusion in Newsletter that renewal membership forms will no longer be required.

· Reschedule visit to Turon Technology Museum for 10/03/12



	Col Bembrick
	· Email Newsletter to Barry Webb – who hasn’t received it recently

	Shane Moorhead
	· Eveleigh Trusses -  arrange collection

· Co-ordinate move for rail wagons from Bathurst?

	Office of Rail Heritage
	· Send us ‘clean’ Custody Management Agreement

· Email from Kylie Moorhead to Keith Howard

	State Heritage Department
	· Send us a clean Custody Management Agreement

	Oberon Council
	· Earthworks for benches for Albion St & Lowes Mt Road Crossings

· Signage for Level Crossings

· Survey out walking track of rail corridor lease

· Transfer $17K for painting of station




UPCOMING IMPORTANT DATES:

January 2012 

ITSR Must have interface agreements in place

February 2012

Highland Steam & Vintage Fair

March 2012


Turon Technology Museum visit
Minutes of the Committee Meeting �18th January 2012 at 7.30 pm �Oberon RSL Club










